

28 June 2018

Mr Oliver Holm
Executive Director
Resource Assessments & Compliance
Department of Planning and Environment
320 Pitt Street
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Oliver

## Mount Pleasant Coal Mine - MOD 3

The Commission has today, received a letter from Lock the Gate Alliance raising concerns with the Department's Environmental Assessment Report. A copy of the letter has been attached for your consideration.

Please note that in accordance with the Commission's Public Meeting Guidelines, any party that wishes to speak at the public meeting must register with the Commission, which for this project is 1:00pm Friday 29 June 2018.

The public meeting will take place on July 4 at 9:30am at the Muswellbrook Conservatorium of Music.

Finally, the Commission has been further advised today by Lock the Gate that the Hunter Regional Manager for the EPA has indicated that they would be willing to appear at the public meeting. The Commission has not currently received a registration from the EPA.

Should you have any questions please contact David McNamara – Director on 9

Yours sincerely

Mary O'Kane

Chair

Independent Planning Commission